
 

1969 McDaniels Bridge Rd SW  Lilburn, GA 30047 
phone: 770-736-2828 | fax: 770-736-2830 

July 20, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear CCCS Parents, 
 
I hope this letter finds you resting in God’s peace.  By now I hope you have received both 
letters we have sent out regarding our reopening plans.  Our plan to Classroom Distance is 
designed to mitigate the risks of exposure for both teachers and students.  We have had 
positive feedback from many of our parents who feel the need for in-person education. 
 
We are aware that there are also parents who have reservations about sending their children 
back to school at this time.  For this reason, we have decided to offer an at-home option for 
those families.  First, we don’t feel we can offer both in-school and digital at-home learning at 
the same time.  But for those wanting to remain enrolled at CCCS, yet are not ready for their 
child to attend classes for the first 9 weeks, we are going to offer the following plan: 
 
• Each Monday, beginning August 10th, these parents can pick up that week’s lessons at the 

school office.  The office hours are 8:00 am - 5:00 pm. The work is to be completed at home 
under the supervision, and with the teaching assistance, of the parents.  The work will be 
completed and returned the following Monday, when the new work is picked up.  Books will 
be provided to the students as needed. 

 
• We will NOT be able to provide video teaching assistance online as we did in the spring.  It 

will be the parent’s responsibility to provide the help their children need. 
 
• All tests and quizzes will be administered by the school staff.  Each week a schedule of test 

and quizzes for that week will be included with the work.  Each Tuesday and Thursday from 
2:00 - 3:30 PM, we will offer opportunities for you to bring your child to school for a testing 
period.  This will not take place in their classroom.  All testing will be done in a separate room 
in the building.  Scheduling will be done through the school office.  A school staff member 
will administer the test or quiz. 

 
• Students will be expected to stay current on all work, including the taking of all tests and 

quizzes.  Students will be welcomed back into the classroom when the parents are 
comfortable returning them to the classroom setting.     

 
We hope this will give a workable option to parents who are able to work with their children at 
home.  Please understand that the curriculum only provides about 25% of the teaching that 
goes on in a classroom.  Parental support for the child will be vital for this option to be 
successful.  The goal is to keep the student at grade level.  
 
If this is the option you would like to take, please contact me at (770) 736-2828 by Monday, 
July 27th.  If you have paid your July 1st tuition payment, and we don’t hear from you, we are 
assuming you plan to have your children in the classroom at the start of school.  If we have not 
received that payment, we will be unable to hold a place for your student.  With Gwinnett 
County closing their in-person classrooms, we are getting many calls, and anticipate more 
applicants.  In fact, we have a waiting list in some of our classrooms, so please communicate 
with us as soon as possible.   
 
Thanks for your faithful support to our school. I appreciate your feedback and support of our 
plans to reopen.  Like you, we are praying for wisdom as we make these important decisions.   
 
Blessings, 
 
 
 
Pastor James Chapman 

 


